[bookmark: _GoBack]PTA Executive Board Meeting Agenda
Tuesday, March 4th, 2014, 10:00 am

Present:  Leslie Anderson, Jamie Wilde, Tiffany Blaine and Lil Folkner

Call to Order 10:07 am

Meeting Minutes (review) – Jamie

Principal’s Report:  
· Testing begins April 1st and runs thru May 23rd.  Tests that will be given are the SBAC tests, Map test, IRI test (for K – 3rd grades) and ISAT Science test for 5th grade.  There will be no testing on the Science Fair Day or the Discovery Bus Day.    Two additional days will have no testing to allow the district to download all testing information.  Because this is a field test most information gathered immediately will be how the tests were received (how long it took students to answer the questions, etc.)
· A new security drill called a “playground clear” has been established and is used in cases of weather or any other safety precaution that will get all students into the building as soon as possible.
· Meridian School District is asking for more transparency from PTA on how fundraising monies are being used.  A possible idea would be to put up a poster on the entryway bulletin board similar to our marketing sheet with actual funds used.  Also discussed that PTA programs be referred to as PTA Assemblies, PTA Cabin Writing program, PTA etc.
· Parents are looking for what technology is in the classrooms when choosing a school.  Our school does not qualify for grants because of our demographic.  So Ipads etc. would be something to consider for the end of year PTA funds.
· Next school year starts on August 12th.  
· Visual Arts Standards are going to start next year.  We need to make sure that our current curriculum is fulfilling all the requirements.  School Net should have more information.
· Walkathon: Safety concerns on making sure that all students get where they need to be after school when the walkathon is going on.  It was discussed how parent permission slips are collected, so that every teacher knows where each student is going following the school day.  The students will walk during the school day, return to class and then are dismissed.
· Walkathon theme and t-shirt artwork is decided and created by the 5th grade students.  We are hopeful to purchase t-shirts for the staff again, but need to do a better job in getting correct sizes (possible sign up in the staff or mail rooms).  
· Food for the walkathon is changing this year to hot dogs and sausages as well as pizza from the Pie Hole. Hopefully this will help with purchases of buns etc.  We will also have the shaved ice shack and other treats/drinks as well for purchase.  
· Walkathon is scheduled to start at 2 pm and then head back to class around 3:15 for the end of day routine and then begin again after school. 
· Walkathon packets are scheduled to go out May 5th.  

· Presidents Report  - Leslie (for Christine/absent)
· Mixed Bag Fundraiser raised $3,213 with one more order to enter.  
· PTA Legislative Day was great.  The ratio of legislators to PTA members at the luncheon was 1 to 1.  It was great!  Leslie has written thank you notes to three of the legislators that attended and is planning to write notes next year to help encourage them to come again.
· Walkathon (May 30).  Kickoff was delayed  – Planning began with Harvest Committee 2/19.

· Treasurer’s Report – Leslie (for Sabrina/absent)
· Review of Budget.  $23,000 currently in the bank.  Latest fundraiser amount is not included in this total.

· 1st VP’s Report – Leslie
· Upcoming Assemblies – Reptile Guy got great feedback from the kids but not from the teachers.   He could have been better with crowd control.  OSMI is a possible assembly for next October.  Need to check on dates.  
· Science & Engineering Club – no meeting in Feb
· Family Science Night: Tanya set up a fantastic night.  But unfortunately we did not have good attendance.  This is partly due to the date (with a day off school the next day) as well as it was not announced or advertised well by the school.  Next year it would be also great if the PTA communicated better with the teachers on using their rooms etc.  
· Read Week is going on now.  Today is the Read-in day.  
· Science Fair and Discovery Bus are both coming up.  

· 2nd VP’s Report – Tiffany
· Staff Appreciation – next one is March 6th planned for 4th and 5th grade parents to host.  Email finally got out to all parents and it looks like it will be great.
· Yearbook – seems to be going well.
· Box Top contest is going on.  We should have totals after the track break.
· Next Dine Out Night will be this Wed, March 5th at Chipotle from 4:30-8:30 pm.  We will receive 50% of profits!!! Leslie is going to put it on the sandwich board and marquee sign.  

· Secretary’s Report – Jamie 
· No Newsletter this month due to track break 
· Parents and teachers have requested that the PTA meeting minutes be sent out through Tina Clark not just posted to the PTA website.  
· Nominating Committee.  The following five people have been nominated for next years PTA board:
· President: Leslie Anderson
· 1st Vice President: Sabrina Ford
· 2nd Vice President: Ashlee Anderson
· Secretary: Alicia Rosti
· Treasurer: Andrea Anderson
These will be announced at tonight’s general PTA meeting and then voted on during the April PTA meeting.  


· Adjourned at 11:05 am
